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“Once you replace negative thoughts with   
positive ones, you’ll start having positive        
results.” — Willie Nelson 
 
 
Stay positive. The stay at home order will be over soon 
and we will be meeting face to face again. Thank you for 
hanging in there during this unprecedented time and 
thank you to those Lions still staying active in your   
community. 

District elections were successful.  I would like to extend a  big thank-you to Elections 
Chairperson Jim Pettinato, District Administrator Tracy Antrikin, and Credentials 
Chairperson Rhonda Furby for pulling off the first-time that elections for 11-A2  were 
conducted via a website!     Congratulations to the incoming officers. District         
Governor for 2020-2021 is Lion Leo Schaefer from the Armada Lions Club. First Vice 
District Governor for 2020-2021 is Lion James Leach Jr. from the Lake Orion Lions 
Club. Second Vice District Governor for 2020-2021 is Lion Elliott Hilton from the Novi 
Lions Club. The Lions of Michigan Service Foundation Trustee is Lion James Boomer 
from the Lake Orion Lions Club. 
 
Training and resources are available for all Lions in the Learning Center portion of 
the LCI digital ecosystem located at myapps.lionsclubs.org. Information regarding 
club/district roles and responsibilities are listed and can be read while practicing good 
social distancing. 

 
 
 



District 11-A2 was able to receive an emergency grant for $10,000 from the Lions 
Clubs International Foundation. The grant purchased 400 1-gallon containers of hand 
sanitizer which were distributed to firefighters and first responders who are combating 
COVID-19 pandemic in both Macomb and Oakland Counties. The grant was an  
emergency grant and not a matching grant, therefore no district funds were used. 
 
District 11-A2 still has the District and Club Community Impact Grant that can be used 
for various projects in our two counties. Available funds are over $10,000 and can be 
used during or after the COVID pandemic. 
 
A special congratulations goes out to the Richmond Lions Club for establishing mini 
pantries throughout the city of Richmond.  
  
The mini pantry program is similar to the little libraries program where one can take a 
book/leave a book. This program provides families who are not comfortable with   
asking for help the opportunity to receive assistance. There will be four pantries that 
will be filled once a week with canned goods that contain protein of some sort (like; 
soup, spaghetti, tuna, etc.). They are currently constructing more mini pantries to be 
used at additional locations. For mini pantry information call Lion Lori at (586) 337-
1477 or contact any Richmond Lion. 
 
Each club can still hold meetings but will have to use some form of conferencing   
software. ZOOM is one of the options that is available. Members from the Royal Oak 
Lions Club appreciate Zoom conferencing because it gives an option for members to 
attend from afar and not have to rush to a meeting. 
 
If you are holding a club meeting via ZOOM or other electronic means, please distrib-
ute that information to all the other members in the district because they may want to 
join your meeting. You can still ask your Region Chairperson, Zone Chairperson, a 
governor, or have a representative from one of our charities give a presentation or be 
your guest at the meeting. Lion Mike Dengate has extended an offer to give a Leader 
Dog for the Blind update through the use of ZOOM to any club in the district. 
 
Please remember our charities during this time; Leader Dog for the Blind, Eversight, 
and the Bear Lake Camp. Since donations to charities have decreased, our year end  
donations to these charities will be greatly appreciated and much needed . 
 

Even though most clubs are not meeting, clubs are still responsible for submitting 
MMR’s to LCI. Those clubs that submitted MMR’s for the month of April are Armada, 
Berkley, Beverly Hills, Birmingham, Clarkston Area, Clawson, Fraser, Hazel Park, 
Lake Orion, Lathrup Village, Macomb Township, Madison Heights & Area, New      
Baltimore, Ortonville, Oxford, Richmond, Rochester, Rochester Hills, Romeo,         
Roseville, Royal Oak, Selfridge Chesterfield, Shelby Township, St. Clair Shores,   
Sterling Heights, Troy Community, Utica, Warren, Washington, and Wixom-Walled 
Lake Lions.  
 

 



Governor Scott, Governor-elect Leo and others met recently with representatives from the 

Oakland County Homeland Security  (Emergency Management)  Division to deliver a large 

amount of hand sanitizer for distribution to front-line emergency services personnel.   The 

hand sanitizer was manufactured at Blake’s Cider Mill in Armada and was purchased with 

funds from a grant obtained through LCIF.  Michael Loper, Homeland Security Specialist, 

said, “The donation by the Lions Clubs of Macomb and Oakland Counties will be distributed 

for use based on priorities and needs by local healthcare workers, essential staff, and first 

responders. “ 



1VDG Leo Schaefer 
April is gone!  

And so is the life that we had before. We have 

started a new way of living our lives and things 

may never be like they used to be.  As Lions, 

changes are starting, also. Meetings are being 

held on Zoom, and elections were done in much 

the same way. From the way things are looking, 

the induction of new officers will be conducted in 

a similar fashion.  This quarantine has made me 

realize that I have no real hobbies besides going 

out to eat and spending money!  

The District was able to get a Grant from LCIF for 

$ 10,000.  The funds were used to purchase  

400 gallons of hand sanitizer from Blake’s Cider Mill in Armada.  The hand sanitizer was 

then distributed to First Responders in the District.  My thanks to all of those on the      

committee for getting this done                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Membership has gone down by 3 since last month. We are now at 1327 members in the 

District.  I hope there is not a big drop come June. The District has signed up for the                                      

North America Membership Initiative (NAMI). There will be more information coming out 

about this after July. With the ever-changing world that we live in today, membership is                                        

going to be very important to all of the clubs, as well as the district. 

I hope everyone stays healthy and has a great summer! 

 

G E 11A-2 

Leo Schaefer 



2nd Vice District Governor's Notes 

I would like to start off by saying Happy Mother’s 

Day to all of mothers out there!  You deserve more 

than just one day to show how much you are        

appreciated.   

So, we are in the second month of our new normal; 

not getting used to it, not liking it but I am accepting 

it because it has become a waste of time and       

energy to complain about it.  One good thing has 

come of it, I am watching less T.V. for sure.  Now if it 

would just stop snowing in May, we could be    

spending this time outside. 

 Last month, my article contained a bunch of Michigan trivia and other “useful         

information”.  I actually received a few emails from people who thought it was         

interesting and they asked for more.  I figured since I have never received emails 

about my columns in the past, I shouldn’t screw this up!  With that in mind, here is 

some more!  Unfortunately, it is not Michigan trivia (sorry Lion Barry), but it is still 

some good information.  Here you go:  

Money isn't made out of paper; it's made out of cotton…The Declaration of              

Independence was written on hemp paper….The dot over the letter "i" is called a    

tittle…A raisin dropped in a glass of fresh champagne will bounce up and down     

continuously from the bottom of the glass to the top…40% of McDonald's profits 

come from the sales of Happy Meals…315 entries in Webster's 1996 Dictionary were 

misspelled…The spot on 7UP comes from its inventor, who had red eyes. He was  

albino…On average, 12 newborns will be given to the wrong parents—daily…Warren 

Beatty and Shirley MacLaine are brother and sister…Chocolate affects a dog's Heart 

and nervous system; a few ounces will kill a small dog…Orcas (killer whales) kill 

sharks by torpedoing up into the shark's stomach from underneath, causing the shark 

to explode…Most lipstick contains fish scales… Donald Duck comics were banned 

from Finland because he doesn't wear pants…Ketchup was sold in the 1830's as 

Medicine…Upper and lower case letters are named upper and lower because in the 

time when all original print had to be set in individual letters, the upper case letters 

were stored in the case on top of the case that stored the smaller, lower case         

letters…Leonardo Da Vinci could write with one hand and draw with the other at the 

same time (hence, multi-tasking was invented…Because metal was scarce, the     

Oscars given out during World War II were made of wood…There are no clocks in  



Las Vegas gambling casinos…The name Wendy was made up for the book Peter 

Pan; there was never a recorded Wendy before!…There are no words in the           

dictionary that rhyme with: orange, purple, and silver!…Leonardo Da Vinci invented 

scissors. Also, it took him 10 years to paint Mona Lisa's Lips…A tiny amount of liquor 

on a scorpion will make it instantly go mad and sting itself to death…The mask used 

by Michael Myers in the original "Halloween" was a Captain Kirk mask painted 

white…If you have three quarters, four dimes, and four pennies, you have $1.19. You 

also have the largest amount of money in coins without being able to make change 

for a dollar. 

Everything in our lives has changed because of the COVID pandemic, with many  
people either working from home or not working at all.  Here is a little story to just 
show you that it can always be worse:   

Next time you are at your local drug store, go to the thermometer section and         
purchase a rectal thermometer made by Johnson & Johnson.  Be very sure you that 
get this particular brand. When you get home, lock your doors, draw the curtains, and 
disconnect the phone so you will not be disturbed.  Change into very comfortable 
clothing and sit in your favorite chair. Open the package and remove the thermometer.    
Now, carefully place it on a table or a surface so that it will not become chipped or 
broken.  If your eyes are not what they used to be you may need a magnifying glass, 
also.  Now the fun part begins.  Take out the literature from the box and read it      
carefully.  You will notice that in small print there is a statement: "Every Rectal       
Thermometer made by Johnson & Johnson is personally tested and then sanitized."  
Now, close your eyes and repeat out loud five times, "I am so glad I do not work in the 
thermometer quality control department at Johnson & Johnson."  REMEMBER, 
THERE IS ALWAYS SOMEONE ELSE WITH A JOB THAT IS MORE OF A PAIN IN 
THE BUTT THAN YOURS! 

I hope this helped keep your mind off of other things just for a little while.  Stay safe 

out there and take care of yourself, your family and your friends. 

I will talk to you next month. 

2nd VDG Jim, Jr. 



Lioness Liaison Kim Bone 
Hello all! Well, here it is May 1st and spring has finally come ( I believe so,  anyway). Its been quite awhile 

since we have all been able to gather and visit, have club meetings or even our fund raisers and hopefully 

this does come to an end soon.  I hope everyone is handling this quarantine well and maintaining social     

distancing while not forgetting to keep in touch with our loved ones, friends, or elderly neighbors.  Just be-

cause we can’t be together doesn’t mean we can’t stay in touch with people. 

I see that our Sterling Heights Lioness are now planning to hold their major fundraiser, the Roaring 20’s, on 

June 28th.  I do hope they are able to hold this event as I know that they put a lot of work into this every year 

and they do a wonderful job.  If you are free and available please do try to attend. With social distancing, it 

will definitely be a different experience.  Now more than ever, I feel that we all need to get back to some 

kind of normalcy (however that can be defined).  I have been in touch at least once with all of the Lioness 

Clubs in our district and everyone seems to be doing well, which is great. 

Please, whatever you do or however you handle this staying at home, don’t neglect your health and don’t 

forget about your loved ones.  I just want to say, if you have any health emergency please call your doctor or 

call 911.  Don’t let the fear of this virus scare you from taking care of yourself.  My husband had to call 911 

for me and as I was having a heart attack.  I was arguing with the ambulance driver saying I wasn’t going to 

the hospital due to the virus.  He very firmly said, “Oh yes you are you have no choice”!  So off I went and let 

me tell you the hospital was great!  They are prepared to receive patients safely and were doing everything 

they could to keep me safe and calm (of course the drugs helped with that, also!).  We need to stay as 

healthy as possible, not only for ourselves and for our loved ones, but also so that we can continue to do 

what we do; We Serve.   

I am sorry we missed convention this year, it’s always is a fun time to see all our friends from all over the   

district and carry on as only Lions can do.   I hope and pray that all things get back to normal soon so we can 

give Governor Scott the proper party that he deserves and also for District Governor elect Leo to have the 

long-standing traditions of elections and nominations and of course, celebrations.   

Everyone please be safe and healthy and I hope to see you at the Roaring 20’s event put on by the Sterling 

Heights Lioness. 

 

Thank you 

Lioness Liaison Kim Bone  



District 11-A2 Election Process 
 

Wow what an election process we had this year.  The election team this year consisted of  
Cabinet Secretary Rhonda Furby, District Administrator Tracy Antrikin and Election             
Chairperson Jim Pettinato. 
 
There were a number of challenges the team had to work through including: 
 

Working with a new on line election program called electionrunner and it consisted of 
six different processes with well over 100 pages of documentation   
 
Taking the delegate forms and adding email addresses so they cold be entered into  the  
election runner system 
 
Correcting the many problems with the email addresses in MYLCI. 
 

In total there were 115 delegates in the system successfully and of those 76 actually voted. 
 
In retrospect there were a number of things I would have done differently with the number 
one being more advanced communication to the District on the process. 
 
Any issues or problems with the election process belong to me and many thanks to Lions    
Tracy and Rhonda for the fine job they did and the many emails and hours they spent on this 
process.  
 
All four candidates secured enough votes to be elected: 
 
District Governor Elect Leo Schaefer 
1st Vice District Governor Elect James Leach Jr. 
2nd Vice District Governor Elect Elliott Hilton 
Service Foundation Trustee (2-year term) Jim Boomer 
 
Thanks to everyone who voted. 
 
Election Chairperson 
Jim 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

No new members were reported in the District this month. 

  

 



Event Updates 
The Beaumont Silent Children's Very Special Evening scheduled for May 20th has been 

cancelled due to COVID-19.  What few raffle tickets that have been sold will be          

refunded.  We have reserved May 19, 2021 for next year's VSE at  the San Marino 

Club.  All clubs are asked to mail their budgeted donation to PCC Paul Hemeryck or to 

PDG Ron Papa, so that they are received by June 30th.  

Just a reminder that White Cane Week, although scheduled for April 24-26 through 

May 1-3, can be moved to a later date when conditions improve.  For many clubs, 

White Cane is their biggest fund raiser of the year so feel free to adjust the timing of 

your collections ! 

The Bear Lake Camp Golf Outing, originally scheduled for May 17,  has been               

re-scheduled for August 23rd. 

The Bear Lake Camp Ribbon Cutting Ceremony, originally scheduled for June  13,  has 

been TENTATIVELY POSTPONED  with no new date selected.   

The Behind the Scenes  Event for Lions at Leader Dogs for the Blind, previously    

scheduled for June 20 has been postponed to an undetermined date.  The event will 

be re-scheduled. 
























